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STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK, COLLEGE OF ARTS AND SCIENCE, PLATTSBURGH, NEW YORK 

In an attempt to keep faculty informed of the activities of their col leagues, the Office of 
College Relations plans to publish these Faculty Notes once each semester. Items of 
interest should be forwarded to the College news bureau in the Office of College Re­
lations. 

MEETINGS, SPEECHES, AWARDS, APPOINTMENTS AND GRANTS 
Dr. Adnan Abu-Ghaze·leh, professor of history, addressed the Seventh Convention on 
Middle East Studies at the University of Wisconsin. 

Sandra Clark, assistant professor of history, presented a paper, "Ashburton's Capitu­
lation," to the Missouri Valley Historical Conference in Omaha. 

Dr. Stuart Baum, associate professor of chemistry, presented a paper, "Breathing Life 
into Organic Chemistry," to a conference at College Ahunstic in Montreal. 

Dr. Thomas Braga, assistant professor of French, travelled to California State College 
in San Bernadine to deliver the Moliere Tri centenary Lecture. 

Dr. Ernest Coons, coordinator of outdoor education, authored a proposal which resulted 
in a $20,000 grant from the Board of Cooperative Educational Services of Clinton, Essex, 
Warren and Washington Counties. The grant wi 11 fund a study of the learning problems of 
rural children. 

Dr. Charles Diggs, assistant professor of communications, read a paper on cleft-palate 
children to the local chapter of the National Speech and Hearing Society. 

Dr. David Glaser, associate professor of history, is a visiting Fulbright lecturer in India 
this year. 

Dr. William Hartnett, chairman of the mathematics department, lectured in Romania under 
the sponsorship of the National Academy of Science. 

Dr. Thomas Henriksen, associate professor of history, was elected to serve as secretary 
to the steering committee for the New York African Studies Association at the founding 
meeting. 

Dr. Hans Hirsch, professor of history, attended the ceremonies for the installation of 
Albert Abraham Michalson in the Hall of Fame of Great Americans at NYU. 

Dr. Ralph Hunkins, associate professor of education, was made editorial associate of 
the new journal, Foundational Studies. 

Dr. Charles Kline, chairman of the department of communications and theatre, was elected 
president of the SUNY Theater Association. 

Dr. Eugene Link, professor of history, read a paper on Dr. Harry Ward at the Duquesne 
Forum. 

Dr. Charles Mitchell, associate professor of education, spoke on science teaching tech­
niques at the annual meeting of the National Science Teachers in Detroit. 

Dr. Dixon Miyauchi, professor of history, is preparing "A Comparative Study of the 
Dymanics of Pre-Industrial Japan and of Britain Beginning With Primitive Times" in 
cooperation with researchers in Canada, England and Wales. 

Albert Montanaro, associate professor of communications, was named tournament director 
for the National Forensic Championships Tournament to be held here at Plattsburgh 
State in April. 

Dr. James Olmsted, associate professor of earth sciences, recently studied volcanic 
rocks in Hawaii. 

William Robbins, associate professor of art, had his drawing, "Susan," accepted by the 
jury of the 15th Annual National Exhibition of Prints and Drawings. 
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Dr. Leonard Schiff, director of health services, received the Ruth E. Boynton Award for 
outstanding contributions to the American College Health Association. 

Dr. Benjamin Sevitch, assistant professor of communications, was appointed Clinton 
County Coordinator for the Environmental Planning Lobby, the largest environmentalist 

____ group in the state. 

Dr. Noel Smith, professor of psychology, delivered a lecture on "The Social and Psy­
chological Development of Ancient Egypt" at Lynchburg College in Virginia. 

Dr. Ronald Tallman, associate professor of history, was named associate editor of the 
American Review of Canadian Studies. 

Dr. J. Stallard Waterhouse, professor of biology, was appointed an advisory member of 
of the Insect Surveys and Losses Committee of the Entomological Society of America. 

Dr. Anne Zielinski, associate professor of art, presented a paper on medieval sculpture 
to the Eighth Conference on Medieval Studies at Western Michigan University. 

Dr. Stuart Voss, assistant professor of history, will present a paper on nineteenth century 
Mexico to the Southwestern Council for Latin American Studies in February. 

PUBLICATIONS 

Dr. Herman Doh, professor of English, published "First Aid for the Fragment" in 
Elementary English and "Collective Bargaining in SUNY: The Story of the Senate Pro­
fessional Association " in Journal of the College and University Personnel Associ­
ation. 

Dr. Ernest Coons, coordinator of outdoor education, edited Outdoor Education for Emo­
tionally Handicapped Children, published by ERIC Press and abstracted in Exceptional 
Child Education Abstract. 

Dr. Robert Ellsworth, professor of chemistry, published "Synthesis of Magnesium-Proto­
porphyrin IX in Vitro" in Photosynthetica; "The Reductlon of Vinyl Side-Chain of Mg­
Protoporphyrin IX Monomethyl Ester in Vitro" in Biochimica et Biophysica Acta; and 
"The Inability of Crude Homogenates of Etol iated Wheat Seedlings Containing Proto­
chlorophyl lase to Convert 14C-Protochlorophyl I ide to 14C-Protoch lorophyl I" in Photo­
synthetica. 

Dr. Patrick Fleury, associate professor of mathematics, published "Symmetric Homology 
Over Rings Containing the Rationals" in Proceedings of the American Mathematical 
Society. 

Dr. Gerhard Greundling, associate professor of biology, published "Toxicity of Lead 
Nitrate to Algae" in Water, Air and Soil Pollution. 

Dr. Gerald Kokoszka, professor of chemistry, published "Electron Paramagnetic Reso­
nance Studies of Metal-Metal Interaction in Manganese (I I) Complexes, The 10/3 Effect" 
in Journal oi the Chemistry Society and "EFR Frequency Dependent Linewidths in 
Mixed Valence Complexes, The 10/3 Effect" in Chemical Physics Letters. 

Dr. Nicholas Mammano, associate professor of chemistry, published "Differential Thermal 
Analysis of Metal-Ammonia Solutions" in Solid State Chemistry. 

Dr. Daniel Lee, associate professor of biology, published "Swelling in Bean Shoot 
Mitochondria Induced by a Series of Potassium Salts of Organic Anions" in Physiologia 
Plantarum. 

Dr. Tseh Yuan Li, assistant professor of physics, published "The 6Li (p,2p)5 He Re­
action at 100 MeV" in Nuclear Physics. 

Dr. Kenneth Loach, assistant professor of chemistry , published "A Modified Simon-Lewin 
Reaction : N-Nitrosamines As Intermediates in the Reaction of Secondary Amines with 
Nitroprusside and Acetaldehyde" in Analytical Letters. 

Dr. Richard Moore, professor of biology , published "The Effect of Insulin upon the 
Sodium Pump in Frog Skeletal Muscle" in Journal of Physiology. 

Dr. Ben Morreale, professor of history, authored A Few Virtuous Men, a novel published 
by Tundra Press and billed as "a literary thriller about 20th century Sicily." 

Dr. John Riley, professor of mathematics, pub I ished "Maximum Quanterion Orders" in the 
Journal of Algebra. 

Dr. Ki Ssu Schin, associate professor of biology, published "Studies of Programmed 
Salivary Gland Regression During Larval-Pupal Transformation in Chironmousthumi 
Acid Hydrolase Activity" in Experimental Cell Research. 



Faculty Jxqtes 
STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK, COLLEGE OF ARTS AND SCIENCE, PLATTSBURGH, NEW YORK 

FALL 1974 

PUBLICATIONS 

George Abbe, professor of English and writer in residence, published the second volume of his autobiography, 
A Madness Of Compassion, this year, and his book, The Larks, was re-issued in paperback. 

Dr. Carol Ames, assistant professor of English, published her article, "Fanny and Mrs. Norris: Poor Relations in 
Mansfield Park," in the autumn issue of The Dalhousie Review. 

Julius Archibald, associate professor of computer science, published "On the Preparation of Computer 
Science Professionals in Academic Institutions" in American Federation of Information Processing Societies' 
Conference Proceedings. 

Dr. Ernestos Argyres, associate professor of physics, published articles recently in Nuovo Cimento and in 
Annals of Physics. • · 

Dr. Robert Chu, associate professor of physics, published a research article in Nuovo Cimento recently. 

Dr. Peter Corodimas, associate professor of English, published his story, "The Telephone Call," in the summer 
issue of North American Review. 

Dr. Herman Doh, professor of English, and Dr. Stanley Johnson, professor of psychology, co-authored 
"Collective Bargaining in SUNY: The Experience of 50 Local SPA Leaders During the First Year" in Journal of 
the College and University Personnel Association. 

Dr. Robert Ellsworth, professor of chemistry, published "A Gas Chromatographic Spectometric Analysis of 
Estrifying Alcohols in Pumpkin Seed Protochlorophylls" in Analytical Biochem'istry. 

Dr. Peter Gore, assistant professor of environmental science, published "Voluntarism in Environmental 
Action" in the autumn issue of Human Ecology Forum. 

·Dr.Charles Herod, director of Afro-American studies, has written a book-length critique of Friedrich Engels' 
ideas of "nations with a history" and "nations without a history" which will be released in 1975 by Dutch 
publisher Nijhoff's Boekhandel in an English language edition. 

Dr. Gerald Kokoszka, professor of chemistry, has recently published articles on magnetism in metal 
compounds in Physics Letter, Journal of Inorganic and Nuclear Chemistry, and American Mineralogist. 

Dr. John Lewis, associate professor of physics, published "Evidence for Energy Band Trailing and 
Localization of States in Highly Disordered Crystalline GeTe" in Journal of Non-Crystalline Solids. 

Dr. Roderick Logan, assistant professor of geography, authored Canada, The United States, And The Third 
Law Of The Sea Conference, published jointly by the C.D. Howe Research Institute and the National Planning 
Association in Washington. 

Mrs. Roberta Merrens, who instructs non-credit courses in crocheting, will have four of her crochet designs 
published in the "Christmas Helps" issue of Family Circle Magazine. 

Dr. Kissu Schln, associate professor of biological sciences, published "Degradation of Haemoglobin in 
Chironomus During Metamorphosis" in Journal of Insect Physiology. ' 

Dr. Paul Szydlik, professor of physics, published research articles recently Physics Letters and Physical 
Review A. 

SPEECHES, RESEARCH GRANTS, PUBLIC SERVICE 

Dr. Carol Ames and Dr. Charles Rammelkamp, assistant professors of English, will lead a discussion seminar 
on "The Works of Victoria Sackville-West and Harold Nicholson" at the National Convention of the Modern 
Language Association in New York City, December 27. 

Dr. Donald Bogucki, associate professor of geography, and Dr. Gerhard Gruendllng, associate professor of 
biological sciences, have been granted $75,000 by the U.S. Department of the Interior to conduct a three-year 
study of the Lake Champlain wetlands. 



Dr. Ernest M. Coons, director of outdoor education,.(Tlade three lecture-and-slide-show presentations to the 
7th Annual Conference of the New York State Outdoor Education Association at Margaretville in October. 

Wllllam Dempsey, assistant to the president for analytical studies and long-range planning, gave talks th is year ' 
on management information systems in higher education at the New York State Association of Junior 
Colleges' Annual Conference, at Syracuse University, at the University of Massachussetts, and at SUNY 
Buffalo. 

Dr. Robert Ellsworth, professor of chemistry, has been awarded a $50,000 grant from the National Institute of 
Health for a two-year research study of chlorophyllase, an enzyme believed to control the biosynthesis of 
chlorophyll; he has also been invited to present a paper on his research to the Royal Society in London this 
February. 

Dr. Peter Gore, assistant professor of environmental science has received a grant from the federal Rural 
Development Program to conduct an inventory of social services available in Clinton County. 

Dr. Donald Haight, assistant professor of education, addressed the New York Personnel and Guidance 
Association in Rochester on legislative issues in November; at a February workshop in Washinnton he will 
work with Senators and Congressmen on several legislative bills affecting education and counseling. 

Dr. Leon Harris, assistant professor of biological sciences, spoke on "Physiological Regulatory Alternatives 
with Particular Reference to the Kidney" at the Annual Conference on Engineering, Medicine and Biology, 
October 6-10. 

Dr. Kenneth Hoeltzel, associate professor of education, has been selected as chairman of a planning 
committee for Career Education Workshops for high school teachers to be held on eight New York State 
campuses this summer. 

Dr. Gerald Kokoszka, professor of chemistry, addressed a NATO Advanced Study Institute on one­
dimensional systems of magnetism this summer in Munich. 

Joseph Jastrab, director of athletics, has been appointed to a three-year term on the administrative committee 
of the Eastern Collegiate Athletic Conference. 

Dr. Mark Lapping, associate professor of environmental science, has been awarded a grant by the federal 
Rural Development Program for an inventory of the natural resource base of Clinton County. 

Dr. Roderick Logan, assistant professor of geography, was awarded a Donner Foundation grant to study 
eastern Canada's energy crisis this summer. This fall he addressed the New England and St. Lawrence Valley 
Geographical Society, The Canadian-American Committee, and the Joint Canadian and U.S. Chambers of 
Commerce Committee. 

Dr. Roy Malpass, associate professor of behavioral science, has been appointed to the editorial advisory board 
of the Journal of Cross-Cultural Psychology as consulting editor. 

Dr. Matthew Merrens, assistant professor of psychology, has received a $1,095 S&H Foundation grant to 
sponsor a series of lectures examining behavior modification. 

Mrs. Jane Minnier, financial aids officer, will have her biography included in the ninth edition of the Who's Who 
Of American Women for 1975-76. 

Dr. Phillip Reines, associate professor of communication arts, has been elected chairman of the Coordinating 
League for Environmental Action and Renewal (CLEAR), which sponsors environmental action programs in 
the North Country. 

Dr. Satlsh Saro), director of the Plattsburgh State program which will train teachers of learning-handicapped 
children, was elected to a three-year term as president of the International Federation of Learning Disabilities 
Professionals at its first congress in Amsterdam. 

Dr. Nicholas Troisi, dean of general and continuing education, has received the James Allen Memorial Award, 
for "outstanding contributions to the profession of educational administration in the State of New York," from 
the School Administrators Association. 

Dr. Esther Westendorf, associate professor of education, is the new president-elect of the New York State 
Reading Association. 

ART EXHIBITED 

Richard M. Mikkelson and WIiiiam E. Robbins of the art department faculty showed their work in an exhibit 
entitled "Three Figurative Artists" which was displayed this semester at St. Lawrence College of Applied Arts 
and Technology in Kingston, Ontario. 

Published twice each year. Forward items for inclusion to Office of College Relations. 
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STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK, COLLEGE OF ARTS AND SCIENCE, PLATTSBURGH, NEW YORK 

SPRING 1974 

AWARDS,SPEECHES, APPOINTMENTS,GRANTS 

Dr. George Angell, President of the College, was recently honored by the Plattsburgh Chapter of Phi Delta 
Kappa for "sincere dedication to education through research, service and leadership," and was given the 
Liberty Bell Award for "community service and respect for government by law" at the annual dinner meeting of 
the Clinton County Bar Association. 

Dr. Gary Brannigan, assistant professor of psychology, recently presented a paper, "Outer-directedness in the 
decision-making of high and low approval motivated children," at the Eastern Psychological Association in 
Philadelphia. 

Ors. Bruce Butterfield, Charles Kline, Ben Morreale and Calvin Veltman received grants from the Canadian 
Studies Faculty for six-month post-doctoral study projects in Canadian Affairs. 

Miss Florence Callahan and Dr. Kenneth Hoeltzel will be included in the 1974-75 edition of Outstanding 
Educators of America, an awards volume honoring excellence among professors of education. 

Dennis Delong, instructor of political science, conducted a four-week course this semester for newly elected 
local officials. The course was sponsored by the Clinton County Legislature. 

Paul Fischer, assistant professor of nursing, travelled to the Soviet Union during April on a study tour 
organized by the New York State Association of Nurses. 

Dr. Donald Haight, assistant professor of education, attended a workshop on legislation in Washington this 
January for the North Atlantic States Branch of the American Personnel and Guidance Association. 

Dr. Kenneth Hoeltzel, associate professor of education, gave talks on counseling to teachers at several local 
schools this semester: Saranac Central, Ticonderoga, Beekmantown, Montreal's St. Pius X, and Beaconsfield 
High School in Quebec. 

Dr. John Hunt, professor of education, has become a faculty research associate of the Program of Eastern 
African Studies at Syracuse University, which will involve him in publishing activities, in colloquia, and in a 
summer seminar program that comprises six weeks of study and travel in Africa. 

Dr. Stanley Johnson, professor of psychology, has been appointed to the editorial board of a new professional 
journal, School Psychology Monographs. With Dr. Robert Morasky, associate professor of psychology, 
Johnson led a symposium on "Strategies for Parent-Teacher Workshops" at a conference in Houston in 
March . 

Dr. Gerald Kokoszka, professor of chemistry, will present a paper on "Electron Spin Resonance Studies in 
Low-Dimensional Systems" this summer in Munich at a NATO Advanced Study Institute attended by scientists 
from around the world. 

Dr. Mark Lapping, of the environmental science faculty, has been appointed consultant to the National 
Science Foundation's student-originated studies program; made associate editor of the Journal of Urban 
History; and asked to present his paper, "Conceptualizing Impacts on the Environment," to a conference at 
Farleigh Dickinson University. 

Dr. Eugene Link will lecture on American Social History as a visiting fellow at Hull, England during the 
academic year 1974-75. 

Ms. Katherine Lochridge, director of the fine arts aallery, was awarded a scholarship by the National 
Endowment for the Arts, funding her attendance at a seminar on the legal problems of museums and galleries 
this March in Washington. 

Dr. Ben Morreale appeared on CBC's "Daybreak" regarding his forthcoming book on immigratiop history and 
was recently interviewed by La Presse of Montreal and the Montreal Star concerning his novel, A Few Virtuous 
Men. 

Douglas Skopp, assistant professor of history, conducted a seminar on 19th century primary education in 
Germany at the Center for European Affairs, Sir George Williams University this March. 



David Truax, director of admissions, was elected to the Council of the Middle States Region of the College 
Entrance Examination Board in March. ' 

Dr. Anne Zlellnskl, associate professor of art, addressed the annual meeting of the College Art Association of 
America in Detroit this January. She spoke on the topic, "The Cloister Capitals at San Pedro and the Silos 
Masters." 

PUBLICATIONS 

Dr. Adnan Abu-Ghazaleh, professor of history, had his book, Arab Cultural Nationalism in Palestine During the 
British Mandate, published in Beirut, Lebanon by the Institute for Palestine Studies and the University of Lybia. 

Dr. Ernestos Argyres, associate professor of physics, had his "Structure of Amplitudes of Neutral-Pion 
Photoproduction" published in Physical Review D. 

Dr. Thomas Braga, assitant professor of French, published his poem"Ash Wednesday" in the Delta Epsilon 
Sigma Bulletin. 

Dr. Robert Chu, assistant professor of physics, published an article on channel cross sections in Nuclear 
Physics. 

Dr. Ralph Clark, professor of biology, published "Immersion Refractometric Analysis of Cultured Hyalophora 
cecropia Hemocytes" in Protoplasma. 

Dr. Raney Ellis, assistant professor of psychology, published "Effects of Pre- and Postresponse Shock on 
Discrimination Performances Using a Discrete-Trials Procedure" in the Journal of Experimental Psychology. 

Dr. Thomas Harwood, assistant professor of psychology, published "Discriminating Test Scores on a Basis of 
Age and Sex" in the journal, New Guinea, and "Expressed Preferences for Information Seeking Behaviors and 
Their Relationship to Birth Order" in the Journal of Genetic Psychology. 

Dr. Kenneth Hoeltzel, associate professor of education, will publish his short play, "Animal Farm Revisited," in 
a forthcoming issue of Impact, a professional magazine for counselors. 

Dr. James Johnson, professor of psychology, published "Discrimination Training in Retardates in Advances in 
Behavior Therapy. 

Dr. Gerald Kokoszka, professor of chemistry, has published a study of two-dimensional magnetic lattices in 
the Journal of Chemical Physics and he published "EPA of mixed valence complexes: Frequency and 
concentration dependent linewidths in hexaminechromium (Ill) chlorocuprates (1,11)" in the same journal. 

Dr. WIiiiam Krueger, associate professor of chemistry, published "Addition of Trimethyl Phosphite to B­
Nitrostyrene" in the Journal of Organic Chemistry. 

Dr. John Lewis, assistant professor of physics, and Dr. Arnold Rheingold, assistant professor of chemistry, 
published "Homoatomic Organoarsine Ladder Polymers" in Inorganic Chemistry. Lewis. also published 
"Optical Properties and Engergy Gap of GeTe from Reflectance Studies" in Physics Status Solidi. 

Dr. Roy Malpass, associate professor of behavioral science, published "Verbal and Visual Training in Face 
Recognition" in Perception and Psychophysics. 

Ronald Satryb, assistant dean of student affairs, has co-authored two articles with David W. Leslie of the 
University of Virginia. The two have published "Due Progress on Due Process? Some Observations" in the fall 
Journal of College Student Personnel, and "Collective Bargaining and the Management of Conflict: Proposed 
Research Directions" in the College and University Personnel Association Jpurnal. 

Dr. Kl S1u Schln, associate professor of biology, published "Studies of Programmed Salivary Gland 
Regression During Larval-Pupal Transformation in Chironomus Thum mi" in Experimental Cell Research, and 
"Uptake of Homologous Haemolymph Protein by Salivary Glands of Chironomus Thummi" in the Journal of 
Insect Physiology. 

Dr. Daniel Socolow, director of international stud!es, !')Ublished "The Argentine Professorate: Occupational 
Insecurity and Political Interference" in the Comparative Education Review. 

Dr. Edward Worthen, associate professor of Spanish, published "A Mexican Historian Comes Home" in the 
Journal of Church and State. 

Published twice each year. Forward items for inclusion to Office of College Relations. 
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STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK, COLLEGE OF ARTS AND SCIENCE, PLATTSBURGH, NEW YORK 

SPRING/SUMMER 1975 

The Office of College Relations publishes these Faculty Notes biannually to keep faculty informed of their 
colleagues' professional activities. Items of interest should be forwarded to the College news bureau. 

PUBLICATIONS 
Dr. Ernestos N. Argyres, associate professor of physics, published "Structure of amplitudes of KN charge­
exchange reactions" in the October 1974 issue of Physical Review D. His article "Bremsstrahlung Model for 
Hadron Production in Large Transverse Momentum" was published in Physics Letters. 

Dr. Stuart J. Baum, associate professor of chemistry, coauthored the introductory chemistry textbook, 
Chemistry: A Life Science Approach, which was published this year by the Macmillan Publishing Company. 

Dr. Thomas Braga, assistant professor of French and Portugese, published his article "Madness in the Theater 
of Tristan L'Hermite" in the February 1975 issue of French Review. Dr. Braga's sonnet "Acoreana," written in 
Portugese, was published in the June 5, 1975, issue of Portugese Times. 

Dr. Robert K. Ellsworth, professor of chemistry, published "Activity and Some Properties of Mg-4-ethyl-(4-
desvinyl)-protoporphyrin IX Monomethyl Ester: NAO+ Oxidoreductase in Crude Homogenates for Etiolated 
Wheat Seedlings" in Photosynthetica 8. Photosynthetica 8 also published his article "The Reaction 
Mechanism of S-Adenosyl-L-Methionine: Magnesium Protoporphyrin IX Methyltransferase of Wheat," and 
Photosynthetica 9 published his work "Biosynthesis of Protochlorophyllide a From Mg-Protoporphyrin IX in 
Vitro." 

Dr. Carl W. Englehart, professor of English, published the article "Howells' Editha: Toward Realism" in 
Americana Austriaca. 

Hyman S. Freeman, professor of communications, published "A Report on Speech and Hearing" in Reports, 
the official publication of the New York State Speech Association. 

Dr. Peter H. Gore, professor of sociology and environmental science, published the article "A Sociological 
Approach to the Problem of Water Pollution" in the University of Kentucky's Growth and Change magazine. 

Dr. Gerhard K. Greundling, associate professor of biological sciences, published the article "Seasonal and 
Spatial Distribution of Phosphates, Nitrates, and Silicates in Lake Champlain" in Hydrobiologia. 

Dr. C. Leon Harris, assistant professor of biology, published the article "Computerized Model of Kidney 
Regulation by Renin-Angiotensin" in The Physiology Teacher. His article, "An Axiomatic Interpretation of the 
Nao-Darwinian Theory of Evolution," was published in the 1975 Winter issue of Perspectives in Biology and 
Medicine. 

Books I and II of Dr. WIiiiam Hartnett's Principles of Modern Mathematics have been published in Spanish as 
part of the Biblioteca de Matematica Superior of Editorial Trillas, Mexico. His Foundations of Coding Theory 
was published in December, 1974, by D. Reidel Publishing Company, Dordrecht, Holland, as Volume One of 
the series "Episteme." 

Dr. Thomas Henriksen, associate professor of history, published "African Intellectual Influence on Black 
Americans: The Role of Edward W. Blyden," in Phy/on. His "End of Empire: Portugal's Collapse in Africa," was 
published in the May issue of Current History. Dr. Henriksen also reviewed two books on Pan-African ism for 
the Journal of Modern African Studies. 

Dr. Charles Herod, historian and coordinator of Afro-American Studies, has had a book describing Friedrich 
Engels' ideas of nations with a history and nations without a history published by Nijhoff's Bookhandel, a 
Dutch publisher. 

Dr. Anton G. Jachim, associate professor of political science, has published the book Science Policy Making in 
the United States and The Batavia Accelerator. 

Dr. Gerald Kokoszka, professor of chemistry, was coauthor (with two former students) of the article "EPR of 
Mixed Valence Complexes: Hexaamine Cobalt (Ill) Chlorocuprates (I, II)" which appeared in the 1975Journal 
of Inorganic Nuclear Chemistry. 

Dr. Tseh Y. Li, associate professor of physics, published "Decay of 75Kr" in the October 1974 issue of II Nuovo 
Ci men to. 



Dr. Kenneth W. Loach, assistant professor of chemistry, published the article "A Numerical Identifier for the 
Chemical Elements, Expressing Their Periodic Relationships" in Volume 14 of the Journal of Chemical 
Documentation. 

Dr. John L. Meyer, associate professor of communications, has been appointed editor of the New York State 
Speech Association's Reports. His first editorial was titled "Views on Purpose and Direction." 

Dr. Gordon C. Pollard, associate professor of anthropology, published a book and an article. He co-authored 
the article "Archaeological Maize from Northern Chile" in the January issue of Botanical Museum Leaflets. His 
book Prehistory and Desert Adaptation in Northern Chile: The Ceramic Stage of the Middle Rio Loa Region, 
was published by the State University Press. 

Ors. Tony Poveda and Edward Schaffer, both associate professors of sociology, have published their article 
"Positivism and Interaction ism: Two Research Traditions in Criminology" in the D.C. Heath book Research in 
Criminology. 

Dr. Paul P. Szydlik, professor of physics, published the article "Independent-particle-model study of the q astic 
scattering of low-energy electrons by positive ions" in The Physical Review A. 

SPEECHES, RESEARCH GRANTS, PUBLIC SERVICE 
Dr. Robert Chu, assistant professor of physics, has been appointed visiting scientist at McGill University. 

Dr. Peter N. Corodimas, associate professor of English, received an $1,800 research fellowship from the 
Research Foundation of State University for a book of short fiction . 

William Crosby, professor of art, was one of three jurors invited to judge paintings submitted to the 
international exhibition "Mainstreams 75" at Marietta College in Ohio. Mr. Crosby was also one of seven 
original photographers to exhibit in the show "Photo-Graphic Images" when it opened last spring in Lake 
Placid. 

Dr. William Culver, assistant professor of political science, and Dr. Cornel Reinhart, assistant professor of 
history, received a SUNY Research Foundation grant-in-aid for $1,450 to support their study, "Life on the 
Periphery: Clinton County 1890 to Present." · 

Dr. Fouad El Taher, professor of economics and business administration, is on sabbatic leave in Arusha, 
Tanzania, serving a year's appointment as a United Nations' senior advisor in financial and management 
development. 

Dr. Allan Everest, professor of history, received a $700 grant-in-aid from the SUNY Research Foundation to 
investigate "Moses Hazen, Canadian Refugees and the American Revolution." 

Dr. Peter Gore, professor of sociology and environmental studies, delivered two papers at the annual meeting 
of the Rural Sociological Society. The papers were titled "Quality of Rural Life: Assessing the Structure and 
Availability of Services and Amenities in Rural Areas," and "Small Farm Modernization: A Comparative Look at 
Agricultural Innovations in the Andean Region of South America." 

Dr. Donald Haight, assistant professor of professional specialization, was chairman of the government 
relations committee at the recent leadership workshop of the American School Counselor Association. Dr. 
Haight was also among ten leaders of the counseling profession from throughout the United States who 
discussed legislation affecting counselors during an American Personnel and Guidance Association Meeting 
at the University of Wisconsin . 

Dr. William Hartnett, professor of mathematics, was appointed an honorary research associate in the 
Foundations and Philosophy of Science Unit at McGill University for the 1974-75 academic year. Dr. Hartnett 
d~livered his paper on the "Mathematization of Analysis" at the January Annual Meeting of the American 
Mathematical Society. He is now serving a three-year term as Institutional Representative of the Mathematical 
Association of America. 

After serving two years as secretary of the New York State African Studies Association, Dr. Thomas Henriksen, 
associate professor of history, was elected deputy chairperson of the association at its May meeting. Dr. 
Henriksen has been appointed to the editorial board of the African Studies Review and is in charge of history 
manuscripts. He has also been made a faculty research associate of Syracuse University's Program for Eastern 
African Studies. Dr. Henriksen received an $1,800 fellowship from the Research Foundation of State University 
for research on Mozambique: A History. On June 11 , Dr. Henriksen spoke on the incoming government of 
Mozambique before the U.S. Senate Foreign Relations Subcommittee. 

Dr. Charles Herod, coordinator and assistant professor of Afro-American Studies, was one of 25 faculty 
members from schools throughout the United States who were chosen to attend a summer Institute in the 
Humanities at Earlham College in Indiana. 



Dr. Kenneth Hoeltzel, associate professor of education, conducted a three-day workshop on test construction 
at SUNY Delhi in late May. With Norman Teator, assistant professor of education and Eileen Wardner, 
associate professor of education, Dr. Hoeltzel conducted a three-day workshop in August for fifty teachers in 
Gretna, Louisiana. The workshop focused on humanizing approaches to education, improving evaluation, and 
practical approaches to individual instruction. 

Dr. Young Jang, associate professor of economics, presented his paper, "A Study of Maple Syrup Industry in 
New York State - An Econometric Approach," to the April meeting of the New York State Economic 
Association. 

William Klock, associate professor of art, received a $1,400 grant from the SUNY Research Foundation to 
create clay constructions inspired by landscapes and skyscapes. 

Dr. Roy S. Malpass, associate professor of behavioral science, travelled to Bogota, Colombia, on a grant from 
the National Science Foundation to speak on progress in the field of cross-cultural psychology before the XV 
lnteramerican Congress of Psychology. 

Dr. James Mapstone, associate professor of sociology, received an $1,800 SUNY Research Foundation 
Fellowship for his study titled "They Stay Behind: Non-Migrating High School Graduates." 

Dr. John T. Middleton, associate professor of home economics, has been elected president of the 
Northeastern Region of the National Alliance for Family Health . 

Dr. Dixon Mlyauchi, professor of history, was a member of a panel on "Problems of Teaching Pre-Modern 
Asian Cultures" at the Upstate New York Conference on Asian Studies, held at Cornell University. 

Dr. Charles Mitchell, associate professor of education, presented two papers at the National Convention of the 
National Science Teachers Association. His contributions were titled "Predator-Prey Relationship: Mythology 
or Reality," and "Bird Banding: An Ecologically Educational Experience." 

Dr. Richard Moore, professor of biophysics, received a total of $76,900 from the National Institute of Health 
($65,000) and the Heart Association of Eastern New York ($11,900) to study the effects of insulin on the sodium 
pump enzyme system. 

Dr. George Pasti, professor of history, described a unique set of learning modules on Contemporary China 
before the 27th Annual Meeting of the Association for Asian Studies. 

Dr. Arnold L. Rheingold, associate professor of chemistry, delivered a paper describing his research into 
"Novel Organoarsenic Oligomers and Polymers" before the Seventh International Conference on 
Organometallic Chemistry. The research is funded by the Office of Naval Research. 

WIiiiam Robbins, associate professor of art, had two oil paintings accepted for the Eighth Annual Marietta 
College International Exhibition of Painting and Sculpture. 

Dr. Douglas Skopp, assistant professor of history, was the commentator on three papers concerning 
education in 19th century Europe at the Duquesne Forum held in Pittsburgh. Dr. Skopp presented his paper, 
"On the Bottom Rung: the Volksschule Teacher in Nineteent~ Century Germany," before a meeting of the 
American Historical Association. Dr. Skopp has received a $400 grant from the lnteruniversity Centre for 
European Studies (Montreal) to pursue a computerized analysis of Ph.D. productivity in German universities 
before World War I. That study was the subject of an article which Dr. Skopp coauthored for the lnteruniversity 
Centre's Newsletter. Skopp's study of "Prussian Primary School Administration, 1840-1970," earned a $1,600 
grant and fellowship from the SUNY Research Foundation. 

David Truax, director of admissions, chaired a program titled, "What's Happening to the Transfer Stude'nt," 
during the middle states conference of the College Entrance Examination Board. 

Dr. Stanton Warren, assistant professor of economics, has been elected president of the New York State 
Economics Association . 

Dr. Ann Zlelin$ki, associate professor of art, received a $1,200 grant from the SUNY Research Foundation for 
her study of "The Cloistermf Silos: Aspects of Design and Decoration." 
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The Office of College Relations publishes these Faculty Notes periodically to keep faculty informed of their 
colleagues' professional activities. Items of interest should be forwarded to the College news bureau. 

SPEECHES/PRESENTATIONS/PUBLIC SERVICE 

Dr. Adnan Abu-Ghazaleh, professor of history, has been chosen education editor for the Palestine 
Encyclopedia, an independent firm from Damascus, Syria. 

Margaret Ambry, instructor of home economics, has been elected president of the board of directors of 
Planned Parenthood Association of Clinton County. 

Lawrence Arcarese, associate professor of education, conducted a workshop on the preparation of 
instructional materials entitled, "It's Cheap ... It Works," during the fall 1976 convention of the New York State 
Educational Communication Association. 

Julius Archibald, professor of computer science, presented the paper "A Dynamic (FORTRAN) Programming 
System" to the 1976 National Computer Conference. 

Joseph Bodenrader and Dr. WIiiiam Hartnett of the mathematics faculty presented a paper, "Categories for the 
Beginning Mathematician," at the August 1976 meeting of the American Mathematics Association Society 
held in Toronto. 

Drs. Gary Brannigan (psychology), Townsend Carpenter (counselor education) and William Penner (special 
education) presented a workshop on "Sensitizing General Education Primary Teachers" at the conference of 
the American Association on Mental Deficiency and the State Federation of. the Council for Exceptional 
Children held October 1976, in Syracuse. 

Richard Brogowskl, assistant professor of education, has been elected president of the northeastern zone of 
the New York State Alliance for Health, Physical Education and Recreation. 

Dr. Suzanne Buckley, assistant professor of history, served as a consultant and lecturer to Canadian studies 
and Women's studies groups during a three day symposium at the University of South Florida in Tampa. 

Paul Clare, assistant professor of criminal justice, presented the paper, "Understanding Organized Crime: A 
Prerequisite to Control," to the Society of Police and Criminal Psychology (SPCP) conference held in 
November 1976 at the University of South Mississippi. Clare has been designated coordinator of SPCP for the 
State of New York. 

Donald Cole, Richard Mikkelson, and WIiiiam Robbins, art faculty members, were chosen to display drawings 
in the Contemporary Drawing Invitational, a national exhibition held at the Center for Music, Drama and Art in 
Lake Placid. 

Dr. Ernest Coons, professor of outdoor education, received the "Golden Award" for exceptional leadership 
and service from the New York State Outdoor Education Association at its annual conference held in 
Warrensburg, October 1976. 

Art faculty members William Crosby, Roger WIiiiams and Dr. Ann Zielinski participated in the fall 1976 SUNY 
sponsored conference on "Photography Among the Disciplines" at the Visual Studies Workshop in Rochester. 

Dr. WIiiiam Derrick, coordinator of Comprehensive Educational Center, has been selected to the Board of 
Directors of Literacy Volunteers of New York State. 

Dr. Peter Gore, assistant professor of environmental science, presented a paper "Quality of Life Assessment" 
to the Fourth World Congress for Rural Sociology held in Tourin, Poland in August 1976. 

Dr. WIiiiam Hartnett, professor of mathematics, has been appointed to the Trustee's Visiting Committee for 
Natural Sciences at the college of arts and sciences of Suffolk University, Boston, Mass. 

Dr. Ed Heuston, professor of English and principal editor of Genre, conceptualized a folklore anthology which 
has just been published by Ben-Amos, the folklore scholar and the University of Texas Press. 

Dr. Patricia Higgins, assistant professor of anthropology, was a delegate to the founding convention of the 
National Women's Studies Association held in San Francisco, January 1977. 



Psychology professor Dr. Stanley Johnson's co-authored text, Learning Disabilities, is being featured in the 
Sunrise Semester educational series aired nationwide by Columbia Broadcasting System and New York 
University. 

Dr. Gerald Kokoszka, professor of chemistry has been named a Faculty Exchange Scholar by SUNY , 
Chancellor Ernest L. Boyer. 

Dr. Harry Lewis, director of program development and research at the Comprehensive Educational Center, 
participated as an evaluator of the Teacher Corps Project of Union Colleg-e, Kentucky. The project is aimed at 
upgrading educational programs in Appalachia. 

Dr. Eugene Link, professor of history, has been elected to the Societe International de la Medicine of 
Montpellier, France. In August 1976, Dr. Link presented "The Mayo Family: A Study in Social Change" at the 
International Association on the History of Medicine meeting held in Quebec City. 

Dr. Roy Malpass, associate professor of behavioral science, presented a paper, "The Theoretical Basis of 
Methodology," to the Third Congress of the International Association for Cross-Cultural Psychology in 
Tilberg, The Netherlands. He has also been elected treasurer of the association. 

Dr. Charles Mitchell, assistant professor of education, has been appointed to the Lake George-Lake 
Champlain Regional Planning Board. 

Helen Olson, Dr. David Dirlam, and Dr. Clark Mitchell, education faculty members, presented a symposium on 
development-based education at the October 1976 conference of the Northeastern Educational Research 
Association held in Ellenville, New York. 

Dr. George Pasti, professor of history, has been elected chairperson of SUNY's Asian Studies program. 

Dr. Ernest Rangazas, Chairman of Health, Ptwsical Education and Recreation, received the Chamber of 
Commerce's Community Service Award for his role in attracting the 1976 U.S. Olympic team to their summer 
training camp in Plattsburgh. 

Dr. Venice Sakell, professor of Spanish, participated in the National Endowment for the Humanities summer 
1976 seminar on "Art and Life in France 1859-1890" at Columbia University. 

Dr. John Shout, assistant professor of English, participated in the National Endowment for the Humanities 
summer 1976 seminar on "Shakespeare's Development as a Dramatist" at Princeton University. 

Dr. Noel Smith, professor of psychology, is the new editor of lnterbehavioral Quarterly. 

SUNY RESEARCH GRANT AWARDS 

Dr. Roger Heinz, assistant professor of chemistry, received $3,080 for "Mechanism of GTP Hydrolysis During 
Protein Biosynthesis." 

Dr. William Krueger, associate professor of chemistry, received $2,850 for "Nitroalkanes: Heteroatom 
Analogues of Alpha, Beta-Vinyl Carbonyls." 

Dr. Kenneth Loach, assistant professor of chemistry, received $3,280 for "Applications of a Topological Code 
for Chemical Structures." 

Dr. Nicholas Mammano, associate professor of chemistry, received $3,145 for "X-Ray Structural 
Characterization of Ferrocenium Salts." 

Dr. Gordon Pollard, associate professor of anthropology, received $1,850 for "Technology and Subsistence in 
Prehispanic Chile." 

Dr. Arnold Rheingold, associate professor of chemistry, received $2,960 for "Preparation and Properties of 
Ferrocenium Halopnictides." 

Dr. Sltaram Shastry, associate professor of physics, received $2,350 for "Nuclear Spectroscopy of 68 GA via 69 
GA (d,t) and 70 GE (d, Alpha)". 

Dr. Paul Szydllk, professor of physics, received $1,904 for "Electron Paramagnetic Resonance of Low­
Dimensional Systems." 

GRANTS 

Dr. Hubert Bouver, assistant professor of computer science, received $17,938 from the Environmental 
Protection Agency to study the "Feasibility of Executive Program Development for Basin Ecosystem 
Modelling." 

Dr. Robert Kellett, assistant dean for student life, is project director of a collective bargaining pilot study 
funded by the Carnegie Corp. of New York. 

Dr. Eloise Law, professor of home economics, received $5,616 from the State Education Department to fund a 
workshop on "Occupational Education for the Handicapped" held in June 1976. 
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Dr. Roy Malpass, associate professor of behavioral science, received a grant from the National Science 
Foundation for a project of undergraduate research participation in behavioral science. 

Dr. Richard Moore, professor of bio-physics, received $21,028 from the National Institutes of Health to 
continue research on the "Mechanism of Insulin Action upon Sodium Pump." He also received $10,700 from 
the American Heart Association to study the "Action of Insulin and Sanguinarine Upon Sodium Pump." 

Dr. J. Stallard Waterhouse, professor of biology, has been awarded an $11,000 fellowship from Purdue 
University to study Auto-Tutorial Instruction . 

PUBLICATIONS 

Dr. Ernestos Argyres, associate professor of physics, published "Direct Lepton Production in the Generalized 
Vector Dominance Model" and "Two Component Model for Deep Inelastic Lepton-Nucleon Scattering," both 
in Physical Review Letters. 

Dr. J. Richard Beach, assistant professor of geography, has published the book, Two Hundred Years of Sheep 
Raising in the Upper Ohio Area. 

Dr. Hubert Bouver, assistant professor of computer science, published "Percentage Points of Pearson 
Curves," in the Handbook of Tables for Probability and Statistics. 

Dr. Thomas Braga, assistant professor of French and Portuguese, has published the poem, "Requiem" in the 
December 1976 issue of the Delta Epsilon Sigma Bulletin. 

Dr. Melvin Donaho, professor of communication arts and theatre, and Dr. John Meyer, associate professor of 
communications, co-authored How to Get the Job You Want, a book published by Prentice Hall. 

Dr. Allan Everest, professor of history, edited the Journal of Charles Carroll of Carrollton, published by the 
Champlain-Upper Hudson Bicentennial Committee. Everest's historical study, Moses Hazen and the 
Canadian Refugees in the American Revolution, has also been published. 

Dr. C. Leon Harris, assistant professor of biology, published "Temperature vs. Rate of the Isolated Frog Heart: 
Three Hypotheses" in the July 1976 issue of Physiology Teacher. 

Associate professor of history Thomas Henriksen's book Mozambique: A History, has been published by Rex 
Collings, Ltd . of London. The article, "People's War in Angola, Mozambique and Guinea-Bissau" appeared in 
the Journal of Modern African Studies. 

V. Barbara Hynes, associate professor of nursing, has published the book, Orthopedic and Rehabilitation 
Nursing, Continuing Education Review. 

Dr. Stanley Johnson, professor of psychology, is co-author of a college text on learning disabilities published 
by the Allyn and Bacon publishing house of Boston. A revised edition of his The Freshman's Friend, a 
guidebook for new college students, has also been published. 

Dr. Gerald Kokoszka, professor of chemistry, Dr. Paul Szydlik, professor of physics, and undergraduate 
Michael Lynch published the article, "EPR of a Mixed Metal Two-Dimensional System: Mn1-fCof (HC00)2. 
2H20" in the July 1976 issue of Chemical Physical Letters. 

For the second time in five years, an essay by Dr. H. G. Kyritz, associate professor of German, has been 
selected by the prestigious Agnes Miegel Society of West Germany as its best contribution of the year. Dr. 
Kyritz's newest essay on the famous German poetess Agnes Miegel - titled "Die Fahrt der sieben 
Ordensbruder" - has been selcted by the society as Jahresgabe 1977, or outstanding contribution of 1977. 

Dr. Roy Malpass, associate professor of behavioral science, has written the chapter "Method and a Sample of 
Results," which appears in the book Variations in Black and White, Perceptions of the Social Environment. 

Dr. Angelo La Mariana, professor of music, has contributed a regular column to the national magazine, The 
School Musician, for the past twenty-five years. 

Dr. Houng-Zung Liu, professor of biology, published "lnterkingdom Fusion Between Human (Hela) Cells and 
Tobacco Hybrid (GGLL) Protoplasts" in the July 1976 issue of Science. 

· Alan Clark MIiier, assistant librarian, is the author of Photographer of a Frontier: The Photographs of Peter 
Britt, a book which documents life in the Pacific northwest from 1847 to 1905. 

Dr. Ben Morreale, professor of history, has published an Italian translation of his novel A Few Virtuous Men. 

Dr. Calvin Veltman, assistant professor of sociology, published "Les lecons etonnantes des statistiques sur 
!'assimilation linguistique aux Etas- Unis et au Canada" and "La langue de l'enseignment: Comment definir la 
langue maternelle)" in Le Devoir. 

Dr. Stuart Voss, assistant professor of history, published "Societal Competition in Northwest New Spain" in 
the scholarly journal The Americas. 
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